COUNCIL MEMO #479-19

OFFICE OF THE CITY MANAGER
STEVE JONES
INTERIM CITY MANAGER
PHONE: 815/724-3720
FAX: 815/724-3737

sjones@jolietcity.org

150 WEST JEFFERSON STREET
JOLIET, ILLINOIS 604324158

DATE: SEPTEMBER 3, 2019
TO: MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL
FROM: STEVE JONES, INTERIM CITY MANAGER

SUBJECT: REQUEST FOR AUTHORIZATION TO AWARD A CONTRACT FOR THE
2019 ROADWAYS RESURFACING CONTRACT C

BACKGROUND:

On May 7, 2019 the Mayor and City Council approved an Ordinance Amending the 2019
Annual Budget for the City of Joliet for the City-Wide Street Resurfacing /
Reconstruction Program. The 2019 Roadways Resurfacing Contract C is part of this

program. The project was advertised on Thursday, August 8, 2019. The Public Service
Committee will review this matter.

CONCLUSION:
On August 26, 2019, at 9:00 A.M., three (3) sealed bids were received for the 2019
Roadways Resurfacing Contract C. The bid summary is as follows:

CONTRACTOR BID AMOUNT
P. T. Ferro Construction $2,333,537.17
Austin Tyler Construction $2,464,096.04
D Construction $2,804,163.90
Engineer's Estimate $2,446,867.20

The low bid by P.T. Ferro Construction, in the amount of $2,333,537.17, is 4.86% below
the engineer’s estimate. Funds will be charged to the Capital Improvement Funds (Org
30090270; Object 557200, $2,333,537.17).
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RECOMMENDATION:

Based on the above, it is recommended that the Mayor and City Council award the 2019
Roadways Resurfacing Contract C, in the amount of $2,333,537.17, on behalf of P.T.
Ferro Construction.

espectfully submitted,

Jones
Interim City Manager
CONCURRENCES:

James R. Trizna James Ghedotte v 5 G
Director of Public Works Director of Finance
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Purchasing/Contracts Administrator
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